

Y Llundeinwr

Friday 7th October 2022







Follow us on **Facebook**, **Twitter** and **Instagram**

Website: https://ysgolgymraegllundain.co.uk/





Dear Ysgol Gymraeg Llundain,

We have had another week filled with a wealth of different experiences. How lucky the children were to have had the opportunity to join in a yoga session with Almon Caspersz last week. Thank you to Almon for encouraging everyone to stretch, relax and enjoy doing the yoga movements together. We will have the pleasure of seeing Almon in Halibalw Llundain as she leads a family yoga session there.

In the French lessons we are coming to the end of the 'En classe' unit where we have been learning classroom instructions and classroom objects. They can say what they have in their pencil case. Bravo!

It gives me great pleasure to congratulate 5 music students on achieving excellent results in their ABRSM theory exams. Three of our students are busily preparing for their Grade 1 piano exam at the end of November and one student has just embarked upon learning the pieces. Keep going everyone!

There was a very constructive meeting of the PTFA last week. How lucky we are to have such enthusiasm, energy and support from our hard working parents. We are extremely grateful to Dr Lynne Sykes for being appointed as the Parent Representative to the Board.

Bonne continuation et bon weekend à vous tous, Rhian Hughes-Ahmad

Know Your Values and Rights! British Values and Rights of the Child

- This week we have promoted the following British Values: respect
- This week we have promoted the following Rights of the Child: Articles 27 and 37

Newyddion o'r Nyth Early Years

"Sleep tight, animals!" Everyone was tired in the Nyth this week as we learnt about hibernation. We discovered more about different animals that hibernate, then we created our own little cave and pretended to hibernate ourselves!





We also practised our fine motor skills by using tweezers to pick up conkers, leaves and other objects related to the autumn.

Miri Mawr Baby and Toddler Group

It was good to meet another local Welsh family on Monday. We had fun singing, painting, playing and learning about ladybirds. The children were very proud of the ladybirds they'd made and thrilled to be taking them home.



Y Diweddaraf o'r Dosbarth Dosbarth Robin Goch

It's been another busy week in Dosbarth Robin Goch. In our Maths lessons we've been learning about Roman Numerals. We showed our understanding by working together to match the numbers and numerals.





In our Language lessons we have moved on to studying 'The Butterfly Lion' by Michael Morpurgo. We started by learning more about the setting of the book which is the plains of Africa, collecting words, phrases and descriptive sentences while experimenting with the five senses.





To those of you who are avid readers of our newsletter, you will know that 'What a Wonderful World' is our present context for learning. Obviously, there is a very famous song of the same name and that was what was discussed in class this week.





After learning the words to the song in Welsh, we decided to add to the performance by using Makaton sign language. We were very proud to see the children learn the different signs so quickly and we are looking forward to seeing them perform the song before long!

Hwyl Gyda'r Hwyr Wraparound Care and Clubs





Clwb yr Urdd - We learnt a song ready for the Jamboree on 10/11/22 'Bring Back the Cup'. The children read the piece to a theatrical performance by Mererid Hopwood and did a little bit of acting in the process. The folk solo 'Hen Fenyw Fach Cydweli' was sung to finish. Here's a look at the t-shirts designed last week for the Urdd competition. Fa-la-la-la-la-la-la-la-la!

Clwb Hwyl - We continued the masked ball theme at Clwb Hwyl this week as we learned more about the dances of the period. After having a chance to watch a video, we worked as a group to recreate some of the dances. Even Craig Revel Horwodd would have raised his 10 paddle for the London Welsh School's amazing dancers!

Important Information and Dates Here's what's coming up soon:

- 12. 10. 22 Author Workshop
- 17. 10. 22 Black History Week
- 22. 10. 22 Welsh Goods Emporium at the London Welsh Centre
- 24. 10. 22 to 28. 10. 22 Half Term Holidays
- 29. 10. 22 Halibalw Llundain Festival at the London Welsh Centre

